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Dear Parents,  
 

Book Character Dress Up Day – Friday 8th March 2024  
If your child would like to, we would love them to dress up as their favourite book character 
tomorrow, Friday 8th March.  There are lots of dress up ideas on the World Book Day 
website World Book Day dressing up ideas.   

 
* REMINDER Year 2: Children may dress as a Book character tomorrow, Friday 8th March,      
   they do not need to wear their PE kits. Thank you! 

 

 
Comic Relief Friday 15th March 2024 – Non-Uniform Day 

 
On Friday 15th March we have a non-uniform day raising funds for ‘Comic Relief’.  
If your child wishes to support this event you can send in a cash donation to school on the 
day.  All money raised will go to ‘Comic Relief’.  
 

Menu Change      
Due to Red Nose Day we have a slightly altered menu for next week only:  
 

Day Green option Red option Jacket Potato filling 

Monday Meat-free hotdog  Cottage Pie Cheese & beans 

Tuesday Roasted vegetable lasagne Fish fingers & chips Tuna mayonnaise 

Wednesday Plant based burger in a bap Ham carbonara with penne 

pasta 

Cheese & beans 

Thursday Vegetable pastry crown Roast chicken & Yorkshire 

pudding 

Cheese 

Friday ‘Red Nose’ margherita pizza* Chicken nuggets* Cheese & beans* 

*With smiley face biscuit for pud! 

Special diet menus will remain unchanged for this week.  

A copy of our menus can be found on our website.  Please follow this link:  KIS School Lunches  

Film Club – Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 
 
Please look out for a letter today with information on our next film club which takes 
place on Tuesday 26th March.   
 

 
 
Rocksteady concert 22nd March at 2.30pm  
Children who attend Rocksteady music lessons at School will be performing a concert 
to their parents on Friday 22nd March 2024 at 2.30pm.    
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Year Group News 
Year R 
This week Year R have been learning to login on the Chromebooks and  
then had fun experimenting using a paint app.  In Music, they have  
continued to talk about high and low pitches, using this to act out how  
a seed grows.   
They had fun in PE, playing tag rugby and the children enjoyed cheering  
on their friends.  In preparation for World Book Day, the children have  
been making different book characters in the Shared Area, including  
the Runaway Pea. 
 
Year 1  
This week Year 1 children have been exploring a new story called "What the Ladybird 
heard" and writing sentences using adjectives to describe the animals in the story.   
In Maths, the children have continued adding one and two digit numbers. 
In Science, the children have been exploring carnivores, omnivores and herbivores.  
In Music they have been looking at rhythm and in PE the children have been practising 
their cricket skills and learning to bowl a ball overarm.  
 

Year 1 Spring Show Reminder  
Year 1 will be performing their Spring show ‘Hats Off!’ on Tuesday 19th March and Wednesday 20th 
March at 10am.  Limited additional tickets will go on sale next week.  Please look out for an email 
shortly. 
 

Year 2 
 

Year 2 had a great week! They thoroughly enjoyed Design and Technology.  
The children tasted fruit and vegetables, practiced the skills they would need to  
design and evaluated their salad in a jar for a guest on the Titanic. In Maths, 
the children have been working on mental maths and have used a variety of  
strategies when solving number sentences. The children loved their 'Move it  
Monday' with Lynsey.  
 
Wow! Thank you to all the parents who helped their child in Year 2 to make a Titanic model.   
We had some made from card, clay and lego.  There was even a Titanic with real life smoke coming 
out of the funnels!  We hope you enjoyed completing this task with your child.   
Thank you from the Year 2 Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Easter Holiday Activity Clubs 
 

Please visit our school website Kempshott Infant School Community News  for information on half-
term holiday camps which will be run by:  

 Kempshott Junior School - Located on site at the Junior School  
 Sports-Xtra - Held at Everest Academy 
 ISIS Out of School Club - Held at The Vyne Community School  

For more information, including availability and costs, please contact your chosen holiday camp 
directly. 
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Please remember to keep a note of these dates in your calendars. 
  These dates can also be found on our website.   

Please follow the link:  School Calendar 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 2024 
Nurturing Neurodiversity Support Group     Monday 18th March         
Year 1 Spring show     Tuesday 19th March  
Last Year 1 & 2 Clubs today    Tuesday 19th March 
Year 1 Spring show     Wednesday 20th March 
Last Sports Xtra Dance Club for Spring term  Thursday 21st March  
Rocksteady performing a concert to their parents  Friday 22nd March 
Last Sports Xtra Football Club for Spring term  Monday 25th March  
Film club      Tuesday 26th March  
St Mark’s Easter service     Wednesday 27th March  
School closed – Inset day     Thursday 28th March 
Easter holiday      Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April 
 

April 2024 
First day of Summer 1 term    Monday 15th April 
Class photographs     Tuesday 23rd April 
May 2024 
Year R Wellington Country Park Visit   Friday 10th May 
Year 1 Hilliers Arboretum Visit    Friday 17th May 
Half-term break      27th – 31st May 
June 2024 
School closed Inset day     Monday 3rd June 
First day of Summer 2 term    Tuesday 4th June 
July 2024 
Year 2 Summer show     Wednesday 17th July 
Year 2 Summer show     Thursday 18th July 
Year 2 Leavers Festival     Monday 22nd July 
Last day of Summer term     Tuesday 23rd July 

Reminders: 

 SENDCo Surgery 
The next SENDCo Surgery will be on Wednesday 13th March. SENDCo surgeries are an 
opportunity for you to discuss any concerns you have about your child's progress, 
academically or socially/emotionally, with the SENDCo.  

 

 Nurturing Neurodiversity Support Group   
This term's Nurturing Neurodiversity Support Group will be at 9am on Monday 18th March 
2024.  
Please contact Mrs Clarke if you would like to attend either of these events by emailing 
s.clarke@kempshott-inf.hants.sch.uk.    Thank you!           

 
Yours sincerely  

N.Potter 
Mrs N Potter  
Head Teacher 

This week 
Book character dress-up day    Friday 8th March 
KSA Pop-up Sale      Friday 8th March 

 

 

 

Next week 
 

Lunch Menu Change (This week only)   11th - 15th March                  New date 
SENDCo Surgery      Wednesday 13th March 
Red Nose Day (Comic Relief)    Friday 15th March             
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